1. The policy would not apply to small one-off sites or Single dwellings.

2. It can apply to sites:

* which are part of a Mixed Use Redevelopment Area (MURA) and where
the

overall number of new dwellings in the MURA is likely to be in excess of
100;

and/or

¢ where there are other Strategic issues.

3. In return for each dwelling to be inscribed, one existing dwelling must be deleted
from Part A of the Housing Register.

4. Neither the dwelling to be deleted nor that to be inscribed will have to meet any
specific size or rateable value criteria. It will simply be a numerical exchange, albeit
that the Authority will have to approve the Specific dwelling which is to be inscribed
or deleted.

5. The dwelling to be deleted must be unoccupied, or occupied by a qualified resident,
at the time of the application to delete the inscription. The fact that the dwelling is
the subject of an application for the deletion of the inscription from the Housing
Register under this policy would not be regarded as a reason which, of itself, would
justify the grant of a housing licence to an occupier or former occupier.

6. The number of dwellings which can be inscribed on a one to one exchange basis will
be limited to one third of the total number of dwellings in the development or a
maximum of eight dwellings whichever is the lesser.

Note - for the purposes of the above policy statement the words “site” in number 2 and
“development” in number 6, mean that an owner will only be eligible for one such
concession in respect of parcels of adjacent land in his ownership in the MURA. The owner
would not be able to increase the number of dwellings beyond the eight or one-third
mentioned in number 6 by phasing the site development or by transferring land to an
associate company.




